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Definition of zealous (adjective) in 

English: 

 

1. Motivated. 

 

2. Devoted or diligent. 

zealous 

Tesco Project —                   

Chiddingly School Pond  

If you shop at one of the Tesco stores 

below, please vote for our Pond Project, 

as we could win 

£2000 or 

£5000!!! Voting 

closes on 28th 

January. 

 

 
EASTBOURNE MEADS EXP. BN20 7RH 

SEASIDE EXPRESS    BN22 7RH 

EASTBOURNE METRO        BN23 7RT 

EASTBOURNE EXTRA       BN23 6QD 

EASTBOURNE HMPN METRO BN22 9NG 

EASTBRN SESIDE RD EXP.    BN21 3PA 

PEVENSEY EXPRESS          BN24 5DZ 

EASTBOURNE GROVE EXP.     BN21 4UJ 

POLEGATE EXPRESS          BN26 5DD 
HAILSHAM          BN27 1DN 
FRESHWATER EXPRESS  BN22 0PS 
HAILSHAM SOUTH RD EXP    BN27 3JJ 

Breakfast Club 

We can now confirm that Breakfast Club will be running from Monday to 

Friday again. If your child would like to enjoy some fun activities which 

include games, colouring and much more then please see Miss Chewter or 

complete the attached form to this newsletter and hand to the school office. 
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Parent Workshop — Reasoning 

On Thursday, Miss Hare and Miss Moore 

led a session on Reasoning in                  

Mathematics. If you would like one of 

the handouts, please ask your child’s 

class teacher. 

Club Cancellations 

We apologise for any inconvenience          

recently caused by the cancellation of 

clubs. We understand that it is                

frustrating and difficult to rearrange 

pick up at such a short notice. Please 

rest assured that should a club be             

cancelled last minute, members of staff 

will look after your child/children until 

the time that the club would have             

finished or until you are able to collect 

them. A text will also be sent to you via 

Parent Mail to inform you of this. 

Thank you for your continued support 

and co-operation. 

Choir 

Apologies for the confusion about the 

start date and time of choir this term. 

Some children had highlighted that choir 

clashes with other after school clubs and 

that they wanted to participate in        

fencing this term, as well as choir. 

With this in mind, and considering the 

other after school clubs on other days, 

choir will be on Thursday lunchtimes to 

enable anybody who wants to, to take 

part.  

To ensure the Pioneer Federation choir 

can still continue, the East Hoathly choir 

will be learning the same songs and we 

will organise some separate after-school 

rehearsals for these when we are            

preparing for a competition or             

performance. Miss Hare will let you know 

about these in advance.  

 

Privacy Notice 
Under the Data Protection Act 1998, all 

schools are defined as data controllers 

as they process personal data.  By law we 

have a duty to inform you that we hold 

personal information about you. This is 

done by means of a privacy notice which 

you will find attached. 
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Forest School 

Willow class came back to forest school this week and had a great afternoon in some 

sunshine!  

Mr Ottoway kindly organised some trees to be given to the school through the          

Woodland Trust and the children began to plant them around the pond. Nicole                   

especially enjoyed jumping on the spade to dig a deep enough hole! They worked hard 

to plant quite a few trees and the other classes will be helping out over the next week 

to get lots planted!  

While the children weren't planting, they got very busy and made fantastic dens. Some 

of the dens even had kitchens where the children sat and roasted pretend                  

marshmallows!  

Thomas and Kai were also really creative and made their own diablo sets out of bamboo 

sticks!  

Well done, Willow Class, for lovely imagination and team work!  

Thank you very much to Mr Ottoway and Mr Greenwood who came in to support. If any 

parents are free on Wednesdays from 1pm - 3pm, we are always grateful for an extra 

pair of hands!  
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Learning Powers Certificate 

On Friday 20th January, in our                   

celebration assembly at 9.25am, the               

following children will be celebrating 

their achievements. Please come along if 

you are free. 

Oak –  Kalian Russell 

Beech –  Aidan Holder 

Willow –  Lottie Hardy 

Sycamore -  Lottie Evershed 

Attendance 

The whole school attendance for this 

year so far is 96% 

This week’s attendance: 

Oak – 95.45% 

Beech - 96.9% 

Willow - 96.27% 

Sycamore - 94.6% 

Well done to Beech for having the        

highest attendance this week ! 

The Golden Mile 

We are going to start running a mile 

around the playground at least once a 

week.  

Mr Herdman is going to measure out one 

mile on our school 

playground and 

map it out for us.  

Classes will then 

tick off when they 

have achieved it 

each week and 

there will be a  

display showing 

this.  

Admissions 
This is a reminder that the 15th January 

2017 is the closing date for parent       

applications for reception for                  

September 2017. 

 

End of Term Celebrations 

On Thursday 9th February classes will 

be celebrating  Term 3 topics. Parents 

are welcome to celebrate with them in 

classrooms at 3.15pm . 

 

 

 

School Uniform 

All blue sweatshirts or cardigans must 

have the school logo on them. Please find 

the uniform policy attached for          

guidance on all school uniform. 
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Growth Mindset Success Story 

Leonardo da Vinci  

Artist, Mathematician, Inventor, Writer (1452–1519) 

His extraordinary art work and inventive genius are proof that he truly            

possessed the gift of dyslexia. 

 

 

 

 

 

If you’ve never failed, you’ve never tried anything new 

Tough Turtle 

Aidan Holder  
 

For his perseverance with number 

work. 

 

 

Parent Pay 

If you have been using Parent Pay please 

let Miss Chewter in the school office 

know immediately so we can inform  

Chartwells.  

It has come to our attention that some   

parents have continued to use this           

service, however the cook will need          

training on the system before we can        

continue to use it.  

If you are interested in using Parent Pay 

to pay for school dinners, you must let us 

know, so we can decide if we have enough 

interest to set it up properly.  

British Values Citizen of the Week 

This week’s Citizen of the Week is: 

Nicole Parsons 

For supporting others in the playground. 
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Chiddingly Stars of the Week are: 

 

Sycamore class — For excellent fraction work, not giving up and applying knowledge for 

word problems. 

Harvey Eaton (Willow) - For excellent determination in using the bus stop method to 

carry out division sums effectively. 

Violet Knight, Hollie Henigan and Joshua Mendes (Willow) - For effectively adding          

multiples of 10 and crossing 100. Great use of strategies and perseverance.  

Olivia O’Neill (Beech) - For excellent maths, creating 20. Well done for your hard work 

Olivia! 

Kye Spriggs-Morgan (Sycamore) - For showing excellent growth mindset when solving 

times table challenges. 

Ella Horne, Amy Farrell, Chanelle Tame and Jorin Woolmer (Sycamore) - For excellent 

equivalent fraction work this week—great determination to reach the ‘spicy’ objectives! 

Aidan Holder (Beech) - For such hard work in his addition number bonds to 10 and 20. 

Kalian Russell (Oak) - Working out one more and one less than all numbers to 100     

completely. Great effort Kalian! 

Diner of the Week: 

 

Vinnie-Ray Hallett 

 

For being polite and eating all his lunch 

with excellent manners.  

  

 
 

Top Table winner: 

England (17 points) 

Archie Stonestreet 

Bonham Joss 

Freya McGowan 

Mya Pitt 

Noah Greenwood 

Pixie-Leigh Vine 

 

The runner up this week is Wales with 15 

points 

This Week’s House Points: 

 

Big Ben  238 

 

London Eye 194 

 

Buckingham Palace 172 

This week’s winner is: 

Big Ben 
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School Dinners  

There is a change to the lunch menu for Thursday 19th January and Friday 20th January. 

The menu is below.  



Dates for your diary 2016/2017 

(Changes in italics) 
 

January 2017 

18th — Maths Day 

24th — Parent Forum 9.00 to 9.25am 

25th — Parent Workshop  

  (grammar terminology) 

 

February 2017 

8th — Parent Workshop  

  (guided reading) 

9th — End of term celebrations 

  Classes will be celebrating  

  Term 3 topics with parents at 

  3.15pm 

10th — Last day of term 

20th — New term begins  

 

March 2017 

2nd — Book Day 

6th — E-Safety performance (morning) 

14th — Parent Forum 9.00 to 9.25am 

16th — Bags 2 School collection   

  (morning) 

20th & 22nd —  Parent Consultation  

  Evening 4.00 to 6.00pm 

31st — Easter Service at 2.00pm and  

  end of term 

 

  

 

April 2017 

18th — New term begins  

 

May 2017 

1st — May Bank Holiday 

3rd — Parent Forum 9.00 to 9.25am 

15th — Enterprise week 

24th — Awe and Wonder day at 2.30pm 

26th — End of term 

 

June 2017 

5th — INSET day 

6th — New term begins 

13th — Parent Forum 9.00 to 9.25am   

29th — Table Tennis Tournament at   

  12.30pm  

 

July 2017 

6th — Sports Day at 9.30am 

7th — School reports 

10th & 14th — Parent Consultation   

  Evening 4.00 to 6.00pm (to         

  discuss reports only)  

14th — Summer Production at 2pm and  

  6.30pm (dress rehearsal 12th  

  July  at 2.00pm) 

20th — Leavers’ Service at 2.00pm and  

  end of term 

21st — INSET day 

24th — Ground Force Day  

 

 

Muddles Green, Chiddingly, Lewes, East Sussex, BN8 6HN 

Tel: 01825 872307   Fax: 01825 872682    Email: office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk  

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk


Muddles Green, Chiddingly, Lewes, East Sussex, BN8 6HN 

Tel: 01825 872307   Fax: 01825 872682    Email: office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk  

Parent Workshops 2016/17 

Term Maths Focus  

Parent Workshop 

Reading Focused  

Parent Workshop 

Grammar Focused 

Parent Workshop 

3 Reasoning skills 

 

 

Date: 12.1.17 

9am 

How guided reading/

reciprocal reading are 

delivered 

 Date: 8.2.17  

after school 

Grammar           

terminology 

  

Date: 25.1.17 

9am 

4 Maths SATS (Y2 

and Y6 parents) 

  

Date: TBC 

Reading SATS (Y2 and 

Y6 parents) 

  

 Date: TBC 

Grammar SATs 

(Y2 and Y6 parents 

  

Date: TBC 

Parent Workshops 2016/17 

 

Following feedback from the parent forum, we will be running workshops in school to 

support parents with developing children’s learning at home. The dates for these, and 

focuses are below. 
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PRIVACY NOTICE  

Chiddingly Primary School processes personal information about its pupils and is a ‘data                 

controller’ for the purposes of the Data Protection Act 1998. We collect information from you and may          

receive information about your child from their previous school.  

We hold and use your child’s information to support their teaching and learning, monitor and report on 

their progress, provide them with pastoral care and to assess how well the school is doing.  

The information we hold includes you and your child’s contact details, national curriculum assessment       

results, attendance information1, ethnic group, special educational needs and any relevant medical              

information.  

We will not give information about you to anyone outside the school without your permission unless the 

law and our policies permit it. We are required by law to pass some of your information to East Sussex 

County Council and to the Department for Education (DfE).  

DfE may also share pupil level personal data that we supply to them, with third parties. This will only take 

place where legislation allows it to do so and it is in compliance with the Data Protection Act 1998.  

For more information on how this sharing process works, please visit: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/

national-pupil-database-apply-for-a-data-extract  

YOU CAN ASK TO SEE THE INFORMATION WE HOLD ABOUT YOU  

If you want to see a copy of the information we hold and share about you then please contact the school 

office.  

East Sussex County Council  

If you need to know more about how East Sussex County Council stores and uses your information please 

see their website:  

www.eastsussex.gov.uk/dataprotection  

If you are unable to access this website, please contact:  

Information Governance Officer  

Children’s Services  

East Sussex County Council  

County Hall  

St Anne’s Crescent 01273 335645  

Lewes CS.DPA@eastsussex.gov.uk  

BN7 1UE www.eastsussex.gov.uk  

Department for Education  

If you need to know more about how the DfE collects and uses your information please see their website:  

https://www.gov.uk/data-protection-how-we-collect-and-share-research-data  

 

 

 

1 Attendance information is NOT collected as part of the Censuses for the Department for Education for the following 

pupils / children - a) in Nursery schools; b) aged under 4 years in Maintained schools; c) in Alternative Provision; and 

d) in Early Years Settings.  
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